Dear Youth Sports Parents:

Welcome! It is the City’s understanding that your child has recently signed-up to participate in a youth
sports program within the City of San Marcos. Although the City does not actually manage each youth
league, the City is committed to providing and supporting quality recreation and leisure opportunities for
our citizens of all ages. We strongly support the activities of the many community youth sports
organizations such as the one in which your child is participating by providing city fields at a greatly
reduced rate for these activities.

In an effort to secure additional fields for use by our ever-growing youth sports organizations, the City of
San Marcos also works closely with the San Marcos Unified School District. In order to receive approval
to use certain school fields, there are specific conditions that must be met (i.e. no littering, play in
designated areas only, no loitering, etc.). Therefore, we are in need of you and your team's assistance in
order to keep the fields available for our youth sports organizations. Please review the following
conditions for field use and help us to make this season a success!

All City Fields:

¢ Please help in assuring that your team cleans up trash after each game and practice.

Per City ordinance - All lighted fields must turned-off by 10:00 p.m. or earlier as scheduled by the
youth league representative.

Park in designated areas only - Violators are subjected to being ticketed

Per City ordinance - No amplified sound prior to 8:00 a.m.

Practice/Games must be played at fields allocated for your league.

Fields conditions in question will be posted and updated by 3:00pm, Mon thru Fri. You can call
the city’s hotline at (760) 744-9494 ext. 2, check the city's website at http://www.san-
marcos.net/index.aspx?page=191 or sign up for rainedout.com by texting 92069 to 84483 to
receive text message alerts from the City of San Marcos.

All School Facilities:
When your child is scheduled to practice or play games at any school site, please assist in the following
guidelines:

e Please help in assuring that your team cleans up trash after each game and practice

e Please remain in the BALL FIELD AREA ONLY. For those sites offering after school programs,
playgrounds are NOT available for use.

e Park in designated areas only - Do not block driveways or in no parking zones

e Be courteous to school staff and other facility users

e All school sites have only portable restrooms available - No regular restrooms are available at
school sites

If you should have any questions regarding these guidelines, please contact your youth sports
organization representative. Thanks for your assistance in keeping our fields usable for everyone!

The City of San Marcos Community Services Department is committed to serving and enriching our
community by creating and providing, exceptional programs, facilities, parks and trails that support and
enhance the quality of life.
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